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Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

On Tuesday of this week we held our ‘Global Goals’ fair, which is the culmination of the Year 8 Aspire 
project. In 2015, World Leaders agreed on 17 Global Goals, including eradicating poverty, providing 
clean water and sanitation, and reducing inequalities. Pupils worked in groups to research their chosen 
goal, and create presentations based on their findings and ideas for reaching the goal. They presented 
in a market style event, and their work included songs, poems, art works, food tasting, and interactive 
elements. The winners will be announced next week.

On Wednesday, it was another busy day in school. Year 10 visited Runshaw College for a taster day 
where they attended a variety of sessions and experienced life on the Runshaw campus for the day. 
Whilst Year 10 were out, we had our Year 6 induction Day at Parklands. The Year 6 pupils experienced 
lessons and life at Parklands; they spent time in their form groups, and met a variety of pupils and staff 
in their taster lessons. The day ended with Year 6’s first House Competition, which contributes to the 
House Shield at the end of the Summer term.

Last night we held our annual KS3 Presentation Evening, and it was lovely to welcome so many 
families into school for the awards. Pupils in Years 7, 8, and 9 received awards for a range of 
achievements including top trackers, most improved trackers, contribution to House, and progress and 
achievement awards for subjects. Please see our social media pages for pictures of the winners. I 
would also like to extend a Thank You to Ebb & Flo Bookshop in Chorley, who helped us with our order 
of books for our Year 9 winners. 

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher

https://ebbandflobookshop.co.uk/


Key Dates

July

● Wednesday 9th July: Year 7 and 8 Behaviour for Learning reports home
● Thursday 10th July: Year 11 Prom
● Monday 14th July: Learning Challenge Week, Year 10 Work Experience
● Thursday 17th July: Charity Football Match - Staff vs Pupils at Westway 3:30pm kick off
● Friday 18th July: Learning Challenge Week Festival Day
● Wednesday 23rd July: Year 9 End of Key Stage report home
● Thursday 24th July: Summer Reward Trip
● Friday 25th July: Last Day of the School year 1pm Finish
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Important - No aerosol sprays in school 

For the health and safety of everyone, especially those with asthma, please do not use aerosol 
sprays (like deodorants or body sprays) anywhere on school grounds. These sprays can trigger 
serious asthma attacks and allergic reactions. Let's keep our environment safe and breathable for all. 

Thank you for your cooperation.

Polite reminder - Dropping items off at reception

Parents and carers are welcome to drop off forgotten items at reception, however please note that we 
are not able to notify pupils to let them know an item has arrived. Due to the high volume of PE kits 
and equipment we receive throughout the school day this is not possible. However, pupils are 
regularly informed and reminded that if they realise they have forgotten something they are able to 
check at the office to see if an item has been dropped off, even if a parent/carer hasn’t been able to 
notify them prior. Pupils can continue to check throughout the day.

Please speak with your child to let them know that this is the protocol and therefore should they forget 
anything, they will know where to look.

Cashless systems - SCOPAY

To ensure smooth transactions that can be tracked and recorded for trips, food payments, uniform and 
more, we ask that payments are made online on SCOPAY wherever possible. We aim to reduce the 
amount of cash that is handled in school to improve efficiency and security. If you do not have a 
SCOPAY account, please email admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk stating your child’s full name, form 
group and year group and a SCOPAY link will be sent to you. If this link does not arrive in your inbox 
please check your junk box.

Y9 and Y10 same day detentions

Please be aware that if your child should receive a BfL 1 or 0 they will be required to serve a same 
day detention after school from 3pm until 3.30pm. We hope this sanction may lead to an improved 
focus and better behaviour in lessons. We will endeavour to notify you by text message should your 
child need to attend the detention however please be aware this may not always be possible 
depending on the time of day. For example, if your child receives a 1 or 0 during their P5 lesson we 
may not be able to notify you ahead of picking your child up at the end of the day. You can also 
monitor your child’s BFL on the EduLink app under the ‘Attendance’ section.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

mailto:admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 36 pupils to date
Year 8: 41 pupils to date
Year 9: 34 pupils to date
Year 10: 37 students to date
All: 148 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here 

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 156 pupils
Year 8: 140 pupils
Year 9: 124 pupils

Year 10: 159 students
All: 579 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 135 pupils
Year 8: 114 pupils
Year 9: 89 pupils

Year 10: 120 students
All:  458 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1wSpKRjQ3R_7D02n57H1kU1n0KCd4Pqw7uD-GbyGGNVA/edit?slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Attendance

Weekly Attendance Update

As part of our ongoing commitment to fostering a positive and successful learning environment at 
Parklands, we would like to provide you with an update on the overall attendance across the school. 
Regular attendance is essential for student success, and we want to share important information 
regarding current trends, key attendance goals and ways we can work together to support all of our 
students.

We currently have 61 students who have 100% attendance so far this year. If your child is one of 
these students please congratulate them and continue to encourage their attendance, it is a great 
achievement.

  

Students are expected to be in the school building at 8:25am, heading to form at 8:30am and be in 
form by 8:35am. If they are arriving between 8:35am and 9:15am for any reason they need to enter 
through the pupil entrance and be signed in at the Top Office.

House This week % This year %

ANZ 92.9% 93.7%

ASA 95.5% 94.9%

EUR 96.7% 95.2%

SAM 91.5% 94.2%

AFR 93.2% 94.2%

Totals % 93.7% 94.1%
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Blackpool Pleasure Beach trip

The date of the trip is Thursday 24th July. Final deadline for places and payment is Friday 11th July. 
Unfortunately, we cannot add pupils to the trip past this deadline. 

Miss Burrill

Year 8 Prefect Applications Now Open

We’re excited to announce that Year 8 students are now invited to apply for prefect positions. This is a 
fantastic opportunity for students to develop leadership skills and play an active role in our school 
community. Applications are open now - details have been shared with students during tutor time.

Senior Student Leadership Applications – Year 9

We are pleased to share that applications for Senior Student Leadership roles are now open to Year 9 
students. This is a valuable opportunity for students to take on greater responsibility, contribute to 
school life, and develop key leadership skills. Full details have been shared with students during tutor 
time.
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This Week in KS3 Religious Studies

To support your child’s learning in Religious Studies, here are some updated discussion questions you 
can explore together at home.

Year 7 – Wealth and Poverty
● How do Buddhist and Christian views on helping others compare?
● Why do different religions often share similar values around kindness and compassion?
● What can we learn from these beliefs in our own lives?

Year 8 – Life After Death
● What are ghosts and mediums said to be?
● Why do people believe in them, and what evidence is there?
● What might a religious or non-religious person say about ghosts?

Year 9 – Religion and Life
● What is euthanasia, and why is it controversial?
● How do Christian and Muslim beliefs about sanctity of life affect views on euthanasia?
● Should people have the right to choose how and when they die?

Parklands Cheerleading Team, Fusion

Fusion are raising funds to purchase roll out gym mats for practises. We have a luxury confectionery 
hamper which we are raffling off at just £1 a strip. Tickets are available to purchase from the pavilion 
office at lunchtime and during form time from the cheerleaders. Parklands have over 100 cheerleaders 
who are the UKCA school champions in numerous categories. We would be grateful of your support 
so pop down and see us!
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Parklands Peru Crew 

A huge thank you and well done to all our Crew on their first sponsored/training walk. We made a very 
happy group on Saturday of 21 walkers and 4 well behaved 4 legged friends. The weather was kind to 
us, even if the midges and horse flies were not. Our route took us over Great Hill and across the moor 
to Roddlesworth, through some very pretty woodland, and along a small river where we had a rest 
stop for snacks and all the dogs cooled their paws before heading for home. The homeward route was 
interesting with several stiles, which required some human muscle power to get all of the dogs over! 
Thank you to Lily-Mae and Eva for bringing your dads, as my 45kg dog needed to be lifted over 
several locked gates next to the stiles. We really couldn’t have done it without you! Thank you also to 
Mrs Mawdesley for giving up her Saturday to walk with us.
We still have a few fundraising opportunities left this year; our main one is the Water Fight. Please see 
the information in this bulletin.

Ice Bucket Challenge

Are you able to sponsor Mr Herbane to do the Ice Bucket Challenge? Mental health is something that 
concerns all our community; students, staff, parents... everyone! 

Lancashire Mind is a local independent charity based in Chorley. Their committed and energetic team 
of staff, trustees and volunteers are passionate about making a difference to the mental health of 
people living and working in Lancashire.

Any amount Mr Herbane can raise to help Lancashire Mind will be fantastic and your support is greatly 
appreciated. Payment is preferable on SCOPAY, but you can also pay cash. The deadline for 
sponsorship will be the 16th of July and buckets will be sent (without ice in!) on the day.

Alternative Sports Day 16th July Period 5. Venue to be confirmed!

My sincere thanks,
Mr Herbane 🙂
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PE Update week beginning 30th June 2025

The summer is closing in! Remember to check out the new summer extra curricular timetable which 
includes athletics, rounders, cricket, flag football and tennis!  Lessons outside will continue unless it is 
unsafe to do so. Remember, there is no need to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, 
choose an activity, bring a kit and attend! 

Y7, 8, 9 &  Rounders Tournaments
All their hard work was put to the test with the district rounders tournaments for all year groups this 
week! All teams played extremely well with year 7 placing 3rd, year 8 placing 4th, year 9 placing 3rd 
and year 10 also placing 3rd. We are so proud of you all. Well done! 

Have a great weekend! 
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Staff versus Y11 Charity Football Match 

The time is almost upon us…
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Nature Photography Competition 2025

The Judges have met and can now announce the results of this year’s Nature Photography 
competition. You can view all of the winners and runners up here:

Overall winner: Public Vote

All winners and runners up are now through to the final round to decide the overall winner. Pupils will 
get to vote on this in their forms next week but we would like to invite parents to also cast a vote for 
their favourite photo.

To vote, go here: https://forms.gle/A1PzLTC2MaKJ8zTo7. Voting closes at 5pm on Sunday 13th July.

Super Sustainability News

Here is the latest information regarding our solar panels here at school. It’s great to think that this is 
happening just above our heads. Every little helps in our pledge to cut our emissions here at school.

We cannot wait to share with you our next endeavour in improving our schools carbon footprint.

Also great things are happening during Learning Challenge week regarding our biodiversity pledge 
here in the school grounds - watch this space!

https://forms.gle/A1PzLTC2MaKJ8zTo7
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Who will become Y7 
“Parklands Memory 

Champion”?
Who will become Y7 

“Parklands Memory Ch
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Visit The National Festival of Making and learn a new skill or have fun just watching!
Full details can be found here: https://festivalofmaking.co.uk/

https://festivalofmaking.co.uk/


Careers

Click here for career news.

Lots of really useful information in this week’s Career News: work experience, webinars, open events, 
festivals, apprenticeship vacancies, competitions and much more!

Work Experience Week is rapidly approaching, but I still have a few pupils who have not returned their 
booklets. These must be back by Monday 7th July. If anyone is struggling to find a placement, or their 
placement is unable to go ahead, then there are still a few places on the Rise Up scheme. This is a 
fantastic opportunity for young people to work together to design their own youth services in Chorley. 
Drop me an email if you want to know more: pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

Well done to the Year 10s who have recently visited Wigan & Leigh and Runshaw Colleges for their 
sampling days - behaviour was exceptional throughout and staff were very impressed by how mature, 
polite and engaged everyone was. By Christmas this year, pupils will have completed their 
applications to colleges, so these days are invaluable in introducing pupils to the range of subjects 
they could study post-16. There will be lots of open events in the autumn term (some are advertised 
already) and I would urge pupils to visit as many as possible to ensure they make the right choice 
once they leave school. Too many pupils drop out of college as they haven’t fully researched the 
courses, or they have chosen a college as it’s on their doorstep or their friends have gone there. It’s 
your personal choice, so be selfish and pick what’s right for YOU.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/Careers/SPRING_25_Issue_19.pdf
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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